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LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

23 June 2023 at 1.00 pm 
 
Present: Councillors Blanchard-Cooper, Bence and Haywood 

 
Andrew Burrows, Licensing Officer presenting report 
Anya Clayton, the applicant 
Nick Semper, the applicant’s agent 
Chris Lucan, the applicant’s agent 
Shirley Ellerbeck, member of public who made representation 
Denise Loydell, member of public who made representation 
Debbie Mompalao, member of public who made representation 
Daniel Shing, Council Lawyer  
Blessing Asiedu, Trainee Solicitor 
Neil Williamson, Environmental Health Team Manager 
Jane Fulton, Committee Services Manager 
Andrew Bishop, Committee Services Officer 

 
 
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  
 

Prior to commencement of the meeting, it had been agreed that Councillor 
Blanchard-Cooper would chair the meeting. The Chair then invited all parties present to 
introduce themselves. 
 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

There were no declarations of interest made. 
 
3. ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA WHICH THE CHAIRMAN OF THE MEETING IS 

OF THE OPINION SHOULD BE CONSIDERED AS A MATTER OF URGENCY 
BY REASON OF SPECIAL CIRCUMSTANCES  

 
The Chair confirmed there were no urgent items. 

 
4. LICENSING ACT 2003 APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE  
 

The Chair noted that this was a formal hearing that would follow the hearing 
procedures approved at Licensing Committee on 23 June 2023. He asked if any 
representations had been received to enable the hearing to be dispensed with and was 
advised by the Licensing Officer that none had been received.  The hearing was then 
formally commenced.   
  
          The Licensing Officer outlined the detail of the case for an application for a new 
premises licence from Anya Clayton on behalf of 9 Ocean Parage, Ferringham Lane, 
Ferring, Worthing, West Sussex BN12 5QG. The application was contested, with 
representations having been received from Sussex Police, Environmental Health and 
members of the public. A representation had also been received from the applicant. 
Further representations from members of the public were circulated to all parties at the 
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beginning of the meeting. Additional conditions suggested by Sussex Police and Arun 
Environmental Health had been accepted by the applicant ahead of the meeting. 
  

Following the Council’s procedure for Licensing Sub-Committees, the applicant 
and the applicant’s agent made representations and answered questions from the Sub-
Committee. Detailed representations were also heard from the relevant parties in 
attendance, followed by questions from the Sub-Committee and other parties present 
which were responded to at the meeting. Questions to the applicant and their agent 
revolved around the arrangements for minimising disruption from litter and from 
smoking customers. 

  
Following the summing up of the applicant through their agent and other parties 

in attendance, the panel retired to consider its decision. On reconvening the meeting, 
the Chair advised that the Sub-Committee had taken into account all the 
representations made before them, both written and oral in respect of this matter, and 
also had due regard to the Statutory Guidance, the Council’s own Licensing Policy and 
licensing objectives. The decision of the Sub-Committee was then delivered to all 
present. 

  
The Sub-Committee 
            

RESOLVED 
                      

That the application be granted, with the additional conditions agreed with 
Sussex Police and Arun Environmental Health. 

  
  
  
  

……………………………….. Chair 
 
 
 

(The meeting concluded at 3.05 pm) 
 
 


